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2019 Board of Directors

President: Bobby Wolgan Vice President: Harry Smith Treasurer: Larry Dennis
Secretary: Paul Shortsleeve  Director (Assistant Secretary): Mike Micallef ~ Director: James Behling
Director: Bill Richardson

The Office of the President

Bobby Wolgan

Hope everyone had a fine Thanksgiving. The December Board of Directors meeting has been changed to
December 4.

Please slow your cars and golf carts down. The Park has many more vehicles as more Snowbirds are returning.
We have many stray cats in the Park! Please do not feed them. If you own a cat, remember that they must be
leashed if outside.

The overhead electric project has been completed on Jodi and Kimberly by Hughes Electric and Duke Energy.
The Annual Shareholders meeting is scheduled for Saturday, January 11, 2020 at 9:00 AM in the Clubhouse.
We have 2 vacancies on the Bonfire Board and currently have 5 running for these vacancies: James Behling,
Larry Dennis, Bernie Ford, Dave Meyer, Marcia Thorpe.

The Saturday incident in the Clubhouse will be investigated. Any future incidents will be investigated and
action will be required.

Note: The next Board Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 4 at 9:00 AM

2019 Social Club Board 1* Director: Shirley Byrd

President: Leslie Decator (Dances, Karaoke, Choir, Entertainment)

1 Vice-President: Joyce Walrath 2" Director: Karen Van Matre
(Spring Fling, Tidbits, Calendar, Directory) (Potlucks, Ladies Lunch, Friday Coffee)

2" Vice-President: Mona Richardson 3 Director: Joyce Worman

(Flea Market, Fundraising Meals) ( Welcome Packet, Welcome to Bonfire Event)
Secretary: Margaret Willis 4th Director: DeAnna Barnhill
Treasurer: Donna Kelley (Decoration of Park & Clubhouse for Events)

The duties of each of these board members are detailed in the Social Club By-Laws. A copy of these can be found on the
Bonfire Website: www.bonfireMHP.com. Login and password are found in the Bonfire Village directory.

Social Club President Report:

The Social Club will be electing new board members at the January18th meeting. The following positions are
up for elections: President, 1% Vice President, Treasurer, 2" Director, 4™ Director. If you are interested in any
of these positions, please contact Joyce Walrath by Wednesday, December 18.

Electronic Sign: will be up and working until the end of December. It will be moved to different locations so
take note of the sign and keep the following in mind: scrolling option, font and size, location, easily read, visible
during the day. A form for comments will be developed at the December 17 meeting which will be used to
gather a consensus of the Bonfire residents’ opinions pertaining to the electronic sign use. A discussion and vote
will be done at the January meeting. Contact Margaret Willis or Karen Van Matre if you have questions.
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Social Club PowWow

The Social PowWow will be one hour each month. This month it will be on December 17 at 11am. This will be
one hour each month on the calendar for you, the members of the Social Club, to let everyone know what is on
your mind. Also, it will be an opportunity to find out about the upcoming activities. And, yes, it will be a time
for you to become involved in areas that interest you. Please check the calendar and the marquee for the date and
time.

Aluminum Can Tabs

In honor of Ernie Kappotis, please continue to save your can tabs. There is a collection container on the desk in the
Clubhouse. We will be sure to turn them in on behalf of Ernie and his family. The tabs are donated to the Shriners to be
used for children at Shriners hospitals.

Bingo HELP WANTED:

We encourage everyone to bring a snack/treat periodically to Bingo Night to share with all. We're also looking

for help calling Bingo, helping out beforehand with setup or afterwards with cleanup. Please contact Leslie Decator.
No Bingo on December 30™ in order to set up for the New Year’s Eve dance.

Bonfire Photo Directory 2019

We will be doing a new Photo Directory for 2020. I had first said I would be taking casual pictures for this
directory. I have changed my mind and would like to take your picture as we have in the past in the Clubhouse
near the Library. I will be available at the Clubhouse on each Saturday in December and January from 2-4 to
take your picture. Also, on January 11™ after the Annual Meeting of Bonfire Association and January 18™ after
the Annual Social Club Meeting. Please contact me if you need information. Donna Kelley

Bonfire Social Club Event Group on Facebook

Please add the Bonfire Social Club Event Group to your "Groups" list on Facebook and follow us for upcoming
Social Club Events. This is where you'll find the latest events that we are planning for Bonfire. These events may
be dinner out at a local restaurant, going somewhere to listen to a band or even going to the movies. This page is
not our personal FB page, this page is for Bonfire residents. Our goal is to get residents out of their homes and
enjoying the "retired life" while also offering them a ride if they need one. We also appreciate comments about
events whether they are past, present or future. We encourage input from you so that we can plan a better winter
season for all to enjoy.

Christmas Eve Luminaries

Join us on Christmas Eve as we light the way for Jesus and Santa ;-) to our homes. To make the luminaries, you
take paper lunch bags, fill them with a small scoop of play sand and place a tea light inside. Place them
approximately 4-5 feet apart along the roadway in front of your home. Light them at dusk and enjoy the beautiful
sentiment and glow that it provides for the night (usually lasts 4 hrs.). The Social Club will be selling premade
luminaries that day (December 24th) from 2-3PM in front of the pool for 25 cents a bag. If you need luminaries,
stop by and pick some up.
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Flea Market

Next year's Indoor Flea Market is Saturday, February 1, 2020 and the sign-up sheet is posted on the wall in the
clubhouse. When you sign-up, please check if you want one or two tables. The following is our guidelines for
this event. If you have any questions you can call me at my number in the Bonfire phone book.

TO: Bonfire Social Club
FROM: Ramona Richardson
DATE: January 22, 2018

SUBJECT: Indoor Flea Market Guidelines (Updated)

My duties as 2™ Vice President of the Bonfire Social Club include overseeing the Indoor Flea Market. I am
setting up the following guidelines:

1. Indoor Flea Market is the 1% Saturday in February.

2. Sign-up sheets will be available after the close of the flea market each year and will be available
until approximately January 15 of the next year. Closing date will be announced in the January Tidbits of
that year.

3. Soon after the closing date, a lottery will be drawn for one table each until all tables are
filled. Tables will be $5.00 each. This will be done by the person in charge of the Flea Market with one
assistant.

4. Weather permitting there will be one or two tents set up in the area outside the back door. These
tables will be assigned after the tables inside are all assigned.

5. If there are tables left, the names of anyone who requested a second table will be put in a second pot
and a lottery will be drawn until any remaining tables are filled.

6. No payment will be accepted until after the lottery is done.

7.  Tables will be setup at 4:00 PM the day before and table numbers will be assigned at that time.

I hope this simplifies things for everyone. Iknow in the past some people would like to have a table and have
been unable to get one.

Food Assistance

Could you benefit from a monthly food delivery? The membership of North Lake Chapel Church of Christ in
Lisbon has an outreach ministry. They coordinate with the Leesburg Food Bank to make deliveries to area
residents who have the need but cannot travel to the food bank. If this is you or one of your neighbors, please
contact Mr. Pat Rogers, 352-223-9223.

Friday Coffee Break

Date: Every Friday from 8-9am Place: Clubhouse Contact Person: Karen Van Matre

Cost: $1 per donut

Details: Join us for donuts and coffee and a chance to catch up with friends every Friday. Everyone is welcome.
Volunteers Needed: We're always looking for someone to help out, if you'd be interested please let them know at
Friday's Coffee Break. If you don't know how to make the coffee we can teach you :) Donuts are picked up from
Publix that morning.
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Potluck Hints: If you buy a ticket - tableware is supplied. Monday PM Meals - tableware is supplied.
Remember that for potlucks/dinners, servings are a tasting size not a huge serving size per side. We are serving
many residents at these events and ask that you bring a dish to share that serves at least 12. Be sure and bring
your own tableware to these events.

Welcome to the "New Kids on the Block"

With so many new residents in Bonfire, we have decided to start a new section - A Welcome to the New Kids

On the Block, where we will welcome new residents monthly. Due to the large amount of home sales this year we
are only going back a few months when listing new residents in this newsletter. When you see them outside please
take a moment to give them a big Bonfire Welcome. You will be able to meet all of them at the New Residents

Welcome in January.

New Owner(s) Address Purchased From
James & Debbie Winkler 698 Cindi Ave Paul Shortsleeve
Terry & Darlene Imhoff 627 Misti Drive Dave & Corliss Meyer
Jeff & Brooke Idalski 734 Shannon Ave Vacant Lot

Lee & Robin Semon 211 Allyson Drive C. R. Kline

Mark & Dorothy Pohnl 596 Kelli Drive Linda LaRocque

Ken Benson 795 Lisa Circle Stofka Estate

Stephen Tenny 581 Kelli Drive Showers Estate

Alan Copeland & Cristina Duprey | 677 Lori Drive SueAnn Masnick
John & Karen Gilson 762 Lisa Circle Jim Heid

Ron & Molly Roulston 566 Tammi Drive Barb Huck

Bruce & Deborah Robinson 396 Kiristi Drive Vacant Lot

Jody Pudenz 703 Kimberly Ave Vacant Lot

Jim & Pam Beauchamp 657 Misti Drive Ken & Louise Beauchamp

Toys for Tots

The final date to get new un-wrapped toys into the collection box is December 5" Please bring any appropriate
items to the boxes by that date. We will deliver the toys the next day and any help with that will be gratefully
accepted. Your Social Club approved the donation of two bicycles which are in the Clubhouse.

Sunshine Report

Brenda Mayfield

‘ Get Well Cards: l
Get well cards were sent to: Ellie Porwitzky, Donna Searles, David Niles, Bob Bergstrom

‘ Sympathy Cards: |

No Sympathy Cards were sent.

Special Note from Brenda Mayfield: I also want to thank everyone in the park who called me, sent cards or
stopped in to let me know how much they miss my Bear. It has been real hard on me since he died, but I am
doing my best to keep walking and to stay busy. He was 11 years old but I would still love to have him around
the house with me. Thank you all for thinking of me.

I hope I did not miss anyone. Remember to let me know if anyone needs a card. Please call me at the phone
number listed in the Bonfire Directory and leave a message if [ am out. I am thankful for the people who do let
me know.
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Health Committee Report

Faye Hensley

Managing Your Mental Health through the Holidays

The holiday season often brings unwelcome guests — stress and depression. And it's no wonder. The holidays
present a dizzying array of demands — parties, shopping, baking, cleaning and entertaining, to name just a few.
But with some practical tips, you can minimize the stress that accompanies the holidays. You may even end up
enjoying the holidays more than you thought you would.

When stress is at its peak, it's hard to stop and regroup. Try to prevent stress and depression in the first place,
especially if the holidays have taken an emotional toll on you in the past.

1-

10.

Acknowledge your feelings. If someone close to you has recently died or you can't be with loved ones,
realize that it's normal to feel sadness and grief. It's OK to take time to cry or express your feelings. You
can't force yourself to be happy just because it's the holiday season.

Reach out. If you feel lonely or isolated, seek out community, religious or other social events. They can
offer support and companionship. Volunteering your time to help others also is a good way to lift your
spirits and broaden your friendships.

Be realistic. The holidays don't have to be perfect or just like last year. As families change and grow,
traditions and rituals often change as well. Choose a few to hold on to, and be open to creating new ones.
For example, if your adult children can't come to your house, find new ways to celebrate together, such as
sharing pictures, emails or videos.

Set aside differences. Try to accept family members and friends as they are, even if they don't live up to
all of your expectations. Set aside grievances until a more appropriate time for discussion. And be
understanding if others get upset or distressed when something goes awry. Chances are they're feeling the
effects of holiday stress and depression, too.

Stick to a budget. Before you go gift and food shopping, decide how much money you can afford to
spend. Then stick to your budget. Don't try to buy happiness with an avalanche of gifts.

Plan ahead. Set aside specific days for shopping, baking, visiting friends and other activities. Plan your
menus and then make your shopping list. That'll help prevent last-minute scrambling to buy forgotten
ingredients. And make sure to line up help for party prep and cleanup.

Learn to say no. Saying yes when you should say no can leave you feeling resentful and overwhelmed.
Friends and colleagues will understand if you can't participate in every project or activity.

Don't abandon healthy habits. Don't let the holidays become a free-for-all. Overindulgence only adds to
your stress and guilt.

Take a breather. Make some time for yourself. Spending just 15 minutes alone, without distractions, may
refresh you enough to handle everything you need to do. Find something that reduces stress by clearing
your mind, slowing your breathing and restoring inner calm.

Seek professional help if you need it. Despite your best efforts, you may find yourself feeling persistently
sad or anxious, plagued by physical complaints, unable to sleep, irritable and hopeless, and unable to face
routine chores. If these feelings last for a while, talk to your doctor or a mental health professional.

Don't let the holidays become something you dread. Instead, take steps to prevent the stress and depression that
can descend during the holidays. Learn to recognize your holiday triggers, such as financial pressures or personal
demands, so you can combat them before they lead to a meltdown. With a little planning and some positive
thinking, you can find peace and joy during the holidays.
https://www.mayoclinic.org/healthy-lifestyle/stress-management/in-depth/stress/art-200475447p=1
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DECEMBER EVENTS

It is important to sign up for activities in advance as it helps the committee members to better
plan for the programming and obtain the supplies that are needed to have a successful activity.
If you would be interested in hosting a Holiday Dinner, Potluck or Ladies Luncheon, contact
Karen Van Matre for details. It’s so easy to do and we’ll help!

LADIES DAY SHOPPING AND LUNCH:

Date: Monday, December 2 at 9:30 AM Place: Peddler’s Wagon and Tillie’s Tavern

Contact Person: Karen Van Matre & DeAnna Barnhill Sign-Up Deadline: Saturday, November 30

Details: We leave the Clubhouse and head to Downtown Eustis. We'll start the day off by doing some Christmas
shopping at the Peddler’s Wagon and top that off with lunch at Tillie's Tavern next door.

GAYLORD ICE AND CIRQUE DE SOLEIL:

Date: Tuesday, December 3 at 9:00 AM Place: Orlando

Contact Person: Karen Van Matre

Cost: $32.25

Sign-Up Deadline: You MUST sign up and pay by Tuesday, November 26" (Revised Date).

Details: The Polar Express is featured this year inside ICE. Gaylord Palms will celebrate the season with festive
decor, holiday activities and shows and, of course, showcase their ice sculpture exhibit. As you enter ICE, you will
set out on a magical adventure to the North Pole. The Polar Express will come to life in a world made of more than
2,000,000 pounds of ice, hand carved into sculptures and interactive features that recreate iconic scenes from the
movie. Please dress in layers as it is really cold in there (hat, mittens and scarf in addition to the winter parka they
provide). There will be a brand-new light show that features a musical score accompanied by millions of
choreographed lights around the resorts 6 story Christmas Tree. Speaking of tree(s), the Christmas Tree Trail
displays 9 trees (each one represents one of Sparkle the Elf's favorite things about Christmas). Top off the afternoon
with a 25 minute Cirque Dreams Unwrapped. This show takes holiday thrills to a new level featuring acrobatics,
theatrics and imagination. By this time we'll all be starving so we'll have lunch on site at one of the popular
restaurants that are there.

KARAOKE:

Date: Saturday, December 14 from 7:00 — 10:00 PM

Details: Join us for a night of singing to your heart's content. We all love to sing along with our favorite songs.
You sing in the car, in the shower, now join us in singing in the Clubhouse. Even if you karaoke from your chair
(chairaoke) we'd love to have you join us. If you'd like to practice first, we'll be in the Clubhouse at 1:30 that day
to get your vocal chords warmed up.

CHRISTMAS CHORAL CONCERT:

Time: 7:00 PM — 8:00 PM on Tuesday, December 17

Place: Clubhouse

Contact Person: Jackie Twiddy

Details: Come join in the fun for a Christmas Choral sing-a-long in the Clubhouse. A bag of treats await all
those in attendance.
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LADIES LUNCHEON:

Date: December 19th, Thursday in the Clubhouse at 11AM

Contact Person: Ruth Klatt

Sign-Up Deadline: Please sign-up in the Clubhouse by December 17 if you plan to attend.

Details: Join us for a delicious Iuncheon of quiche, tossed salad, a decadent dessert and beverages (iced tea,
lemonade, coffee). All we ask is that you bring a $10 wrapped gift to exchange if you would like to participate.

The Ladies Luncheons for the season are ....

January is open. Would you like to host something?

February will be Wine Tasting again. Remember you don't need to drink wine to come and enjoy yourself. Donna
Kelley and Joyce Walrath will be hosting this one.

March 12th is our annual Bon Worth Trunk Sale and Salad Luncheon. Mary Louise Wade is spearheading this
luncheon. We will also be having a Fashion Show that day and will need 6 models. If you would be interested in
showing off the latest in women's fashion please let Karen Van Matre know.

April is also open for someone to host lunch.

CHRISTMAS GOLF CART PARADE AND HOME LIGHTING CONTEST:

Date: December 19th at 5:45PM

Contact Person: Karen Van Matre

Details: Join us Thursday, December 19th at 5:45PM at the Clubhouse for a Christmas Golf Cart Parade (prizes
will be given for the 2 BEST decorated carts). We will be driving up and down every street to check out your
Christmas Light Display. Prizes will be given for the 2 BEST decorated homes. Let the decorating begin!

MOVIES IN THE CLUBHOUSE:

Date: Saturday, December 21 at 6:00 PM

Details: Racing In the Wind- A movie about a race car driver and his dog starring Milo Ventimiglia from This Is Us.
Date: Saturday, December 28 at 6:00 PM

Details: The NEW Lion King - The Disney animation given a live-action CGI make-over.

Join us for the premiere of these latest Box Office hits on the "big screen" in the Clubhouse. We bring in some of
the chaise lounge and sling back chairs from the poolside and put them in front of the projection screen. The Snack
Bar will be open with popcorn, tea, lemonade and coffee. Feel free to bring your own snacks and drinks.

CHRISTMAS DINNER POTLUCK:

Date: December 25th, Wednesday at 4:00 PM

Contact Person: Karen Van Matre & DeAnna Barnhill

Sign-Up Deadline: Monday, December 23 on the sheet in the Clubhouse.

Details: Join us for Christmas Dinner (ham & rolls provided by the Social Club) all we ask is that you bring your
favorite side dish or dessert and tableware. Afterwards please stay and watch A Christmas Carol with Jim Carrey at
6PM. It's the classic Charles Dickens 1843 story of the same name starring Jim Carrey in a multitude of roles (6).
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NEW YEAR'S EVE DANCE:

Date: December 31st, Tuesday from 8:30PM-12:30AM =
Contact Person: Karen Van Matre & DeAnna Barnhill P‘“ m
Cost: Tickets are $12 per person. There will be a 50/25/25 Raffle i £9%.
Details: Join us in ringing in the New Year with The Bassville Park Band. The band ¥
will start playing at 8:30PM and carry us into 2020. Tickets will be sold by Dance w A l
Committee members a 1/2 hour before every card game, Bingo, and event held in the NE Yﬁ Rlo
Clubhouse during the month of December. Tickets go on sale December 1st. We

have capped off ticket sales at 120 so be sure and get them early. Please bring an appetizer or dessert that evening,
there will be a sign-up sheet in the Clubhouse. Don't forget to bring your favorite drink. Coffee, tea and lemonade
will be provided. Tables cannot be reserved until AFTER 12PM on New Year's Eve. Those that do so will
automatically be moved to the table(s) in the front of the room. Put on your dancing shoes, bring your partner,
friends and neighbors and let's celebrate the end of 2019 and the coming of 2020.

UPCOMING EVENTS

JANUARY HEALTH PROGRAM:
Date: Wednesday, January 8, 2020 at 4:00 PM Speaker: Dr. Joanne Balkaran---podiatrist
SAVE THE DATE! More details will be coming.

ANNUAL SHAREHOLDERS MEETING:

Date: Saturday, January 11, 2020 at 9:00 AM Place: Clubhouse
SOCIAL CLUB MEETING:
Date: Saturday, January 18, 2020 at 10:00 AM Place: Clubhouse

ALCOHOL INK PAINTING CLASS:

Date: Tentatively scheduled for January 22nd

Details: The cost will be $35 per person and ALL materials will be provided. Class size is limited to 6. Please
respond by December 10th. If enough people are interested a second class can be scheduled.

Contact Barb Kasik or Susie Collins.

KEY WEST AND THE FLORIDA KEYS:

Date: January 27-29th Contact Person: Karen Van Matre

Sign-Up Deadline and Payment Due: Sign up by Thursday, December 26th to join us on this great road trip.
Details: $229.00 per person. This 3 day motor coach tour includes: Hotel Accommodations in Florida City

(2 nights), Continental Breakfasts, Florida Everglades Tour, Florida Keys & Key West and a stop at the Miccosukee
Casino.

BILOXI GAMBLING TRIP:

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATES: We will be going on the trip with residents from other Mobile Home
Parks. The bus will pick us up at the Leesburg Walmart on 441.

Date: Rescheduled to February 9 — 12, 2020 January-5-8-(Sunday thru Wednesday)

Contact Person: Karen Van Matre

Sign-Up Deadline and Payment Due: You MUST sign up by Sunday, December 29; sign-up sheet will be in the
Clubhouse.
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Details: Join us for a relaxing bus ride to Biloxi, Mississippi for a 4 day/3 night trip. Stay at the IP Casino Resort
for $234 (a 4 star hotel with an outdoor pool, spa and 8 dining areas). The price covers the cost of the bus ride,

3 nights at the hotel with $100 worth of incentives from several of the other Casinos we will be stopping at. Stops
will be made at the Hard Rock Casino, The Golden Nugget, The Palace and the Scarlett Pearl. If you're not
interested in gambling or would like to take a break, there's always something that may interest you such as a
Historic Walking Tour, Riverboat Cruise, Half Day Fishing Tour and more.

KENNEDY SPACE CENTER 1 DAY TOUR AND DINNER BUFFET: $119

Date: Friday, March 20" Contact Person: Karen Van Matre

Sign-Up Deadline and Payment Due: Sunday, March 1

Details: Join us on an amazing space adventure. This one day tour includes entrance to Kennedy Space Center,
Motor Coach Transportation, all of the Attractions and an All You Can Eat Dinner Buffet. Take the Kennedy
Space Center Bus Tour, Watch the IMAX 3D films, Journey to Mars, the US Astronaut Hall of Fame and more
on this tour of a lifetime.

BIRTHDAY HAPPY HOUR: Contact Person: Karen Van Matre & DeAnna Barnhill a
Details: Join us on the 3°’rd Wednesday of every month to celebrate that month's Birthdays. % _/é /5 j
It's a chance to get out, mingle with residents and of course have cake & ice cream. This is 3,
open to all residents not just the birthday people. Getting to know one another is one of _@‘ff‘[@ /
our goals. We ask the Birthday celebrants two questions 1) what brought you to Bonfire

2) what is on your bucket list that we can help you accomplish. We've had some great answers over the months and
we're working on several bucket list ideas now.

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Date | Name Date | Name Date | Name
4 | Kathy Grenoble 10 | Cheryl Odea 21 | Gordon Holmgren
Nancy Kline Mary Louise Wade 24 | Fran Oldfield
5 | Charlene Zeunik 13 | Gaynell Janet Tolley 25 | Ron Wienen
6 | Rose Nelson 14 | Eleanor Porwitsky 28 | Debbie Winkler
7 | Rosa Sherwood Lisa Jones 29 | Eleanor Fricker
9 | Art Sage 15 | Robin Semon 30 | Carol Melnyk
Mark Pohnl 17 | Darlene Kreiser Terry Imhoff
31 | Mary Zeunik
Please let the office know if your name isn't on the birthday list and you want it to be.
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